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Take a Moment    

 ―God will not look you over for medals, degrees or diplomas but for scars.‖                Elbert Hubbard  

9 February  
Ù Year 9 Music Information Evening  7-8pm in 

the Music Room (05) 
 

9 — 11 February 
Ù Year 13 Journey 
 

10 February 
Ù Ash Wednesday Liturgy 2.30 in the Gym 

Public Office 

Hours 8.15am 

ñ3.30pm          

Monday-Friday 

Term Dates for 2016 
 

Ù Term One:  3 Feb - 15 Apr 
 

Ù Term Two:  2 May - 8 July 
 

Ù Term Three:    25  July – 23 Sept 
 

Ù Term Four:   10 Oct - 14 Dec 

C A L E N D A R  

...from the Relieving Principal Sheila Grainger 

Garin  
Notices 

Garin College Education Trust 
 The Garin College Educational Trust is extremely pleased to formally acknowledge 

the generosity of a significant donation to the Trust from the Nancy Black Estate.  
Nancy May Black, known to many as ―Twinkle‖, passed away on 30th August 
2013.  She was a foundation supporter of Garin College and the Garin College    
Hostel.  She had been a teacher in the primary sector all her working life and was so 
pleased that at long last a school and hostel was being established to provide Catho-
lic education at the secondary level in the Top of the South region.  The monies will 
be invested by the Educational Trust to ensure its capital protection and the interest 
earned from these investments will be used to fund a number of scholarships availa-
ble for students to attend Garin College.  As yet the number and type of these 
scholarships are yet to be decided upon and will predominately be available for the 
start of 2017.  The Educational Trust also wishes to acknowledge that the Nancy 
Black Estate has made available a sum of $500,000.00 to be used for capital im-
provements to the College and the Trust is currently working with the Garin College 
Board and the Archdiocese of Wellington on the most appropriate use of these 
funds.  The Trust wishes again to acknowledge Twinkle for her generosity and the 
assurance that the ongoing use of these funds will have a major positive impact on 
the future of Garin College.   Dr Sheila Grainger, Relieving Principal 

Help wanted 
transporting a  
student to and 
sometimes from 
school. The student 
lives in Alfred 
Sheat Street which 
runs parallel 
and two blocks 
behind Gladstone 
Road. I am  happy 
to share transport 
costs. Assistance 
could be all or on 
only some days. 
Please text Paula 
on 0223785273.  

Kia ora tatou! 
What a wonderful Powhiri and Mass we all enjoyed on Wednesday this week. Thank you to all those                     

community members who came to support them. School is settling down to its new whanau time and routines,           
and the year 9 students are being welcomed and supported very well by our students and staff. 

We have also welcomed back Father Bill Warwick to our Parish, and welcomed Sharlene Belcher from Keri Keri to 
our Art and Design Department.   

We have farewelled Tony Etchells, who has left us to pursue opportunities for script writing with the BBC. Tony's 
sudden departure means we have appointed  Rebekah Proffit long term relieving for Term 1, to take over his classes 
and we welcome back Karen Austin to the RE Department, also long term relieving for Term 1.   

The Board has readvertised the Principal's position and application packs are being sent out.  The Board hope to 
short list at their meeting on March 1st and will invite the community to meet prospective candidates on 11th 
March.   Our roll has risen to 510, with many new to town enrolments across the school.  This total includes 31 inter-
national students.   

  Kia ora Garin whanau 
Welcome back to returning students and families, and a warm welcome to 
new students and their support networks.  For new students and families 
and a reminder for those who are returning;  I am Garin’s Careers Guid-
ance and STAR Coordinator. It is my role to support our students to iden-
tify their strengths, interests and skills and develop future pathway plans 
that align with these, will keep their options open and transition them into further study and onto 

fulfilling employment.  This year I will be going into all year groups during class time to  cover some of the basics, 
however the most effective career development is done with the individual, supported by their whanau and people 
who know them well, and has a large experiential component.  DreamCatcher is the tool that we use at Garin for stu-
dents to record their current career ideas and to share information about career development opportunities and 
events. Year 9 Parents have been sent an automated email that will have parent/caregiver log in information and eve-
ry week an automated email is sent out to students and their caregivers informing them of opportunities that they 
might like to take up. Until your student has accepted the privacy policy their profiles are not active. This will happen 
in week 4 of Term 1.   For those who are new to the school at different year levels I have not set up your parent por-
tals yet, but it is happening. Sometimes the email goes straight into SPAM because it is automated, so it it a good 
idea to check there too.  I welcome you to give me a call, email and/or pop into the careers room if you would like to 
discuss your students future pathways and/or if you would like some assistance navigating DreamCatcher. It can be a 
bit tricky at first but my assistance is always available and I am happy to help you get the most out of this tool for 
your student/s.   Nau mai haere mai.  Kim Holmes, e. kimholmes@cloud.garincollege.ac.nz,  p 03 5439488. 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/114059.Elbert_Hubbard
mailto:kimholmes@cloud.garincollege.ac.nz


 
  

 Return of external assessment material 

  All NCEA material including DVC reports and Technology  
 portfolios should have been returned to students or schools  
          by mid-February.  Let Mrs Ditchfield know if any material is     
 not returned by mid February 
  

    Scholarship booklets will be returned after the results are released in February. 
 

Review and Reconsideration applications for 2015 external examination results 
  

It is advisable for students to talk to their teachers prior to applying for a review or reconsideration. 
The original answer booklet must accompany any application for a review or reconsideration except for  digitally  
submitted Technology standards (91371 and 91636). 

 
  

Cut Scores:  
 Cut scores have been released online. These scores may assist students in their decisions about requesting a possible     
Review or Reconsideration. 

 
  

Review application process: 
In a review all sections of a booklet or portfolio are checked to make sure they have been marked and results correctly record-
ed and transferred. A review does not involve re-marking and there is no charge. 
Students should go on line and print off a copy of the personalised review form from their Learner Login. 
  
Check details for a Review of NCEA examination results. 
Check details for a Review of Scholarship examination results 
  
Applications for reviews of NCEA externally assessed standards close on Friday 19 February and for Scholarship 
on         Friday 4 March. 

 
  

Reconsideration application process: 
A reconsideration involves re-marking all answers in the answer booklet. It also involves checking mechanical processes, like 
transferring grades. NCEA reconsiderations cost $20.40 for each standard. The fee for Design and Visual Communication 
(DVC) and Technology portfolios is $20.40 for each external achievement standard, not each portfolio. The fee for Scholarship 
reconsiderations is $30.70 per standard (subject). 
Where the reconsideration leads to a change of final grade the fee is refunded. 
Students must apply for reconsideration through their Learner Login. Payment may also be made online. 
  
Applications for reconsideration of Level 3 and Scholarship Visual Arts can also be made online. For Level 3, three         
high-quality A4 coloured photographs, one for each panel of the portfolio, are to be sent. Scholarship applications must include 
both photographs and workbook. In addition, an authenticity declaration must be completed by a candidate's school and sent 
with any application. No portfolios are to be sent to NZQA. 

  
Check details for a Reconsideration of NCEA results. 
Check details for a Reconsideration of level 3 and Scholarship Visual Arts results 
Check details for a Reconsideration of Scholarship results 
  
Applications for reconsiderations for NCEA externally assessed standards close on Friday 19 February and for Scholarship 
on Friday 4 March. 

 
Any queries relating to review and reconsideration please see Mrs Ditchfield. 
  

Ordering Results Documents and Paying Outstanding Fees 
Students can order any documents they are eligible for and for which they want a copy through their Learner Login. 
See Ordering Results Documents 

  
Students can also see and pay outstanding fees on their Learner Login. 
 
 

Any problems accessing your login please see Mrs Ditchfield. 
 

http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/subjects/cut-scores/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/ncea-results/reviews-and-reconsiderations/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/awards/new-zealand-scholarship/scholarship-results/results-publication/scholarship-reviews/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/ncea-results/reviews-and-reconsiderations/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/subjects/visual-arts/reconsiderations/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/awards/new-zealand-scholarship/scholarship-results/results-publication/scholarship-reconsiderations/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/results-2/ordering-result-documents/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/login/


 



 



 


